## 1390 SHERBROOKE ST. W. MONTREAL 24th February, 1932. Sir Arthur Currie, Principal and Vice Chancellor, McGill University. Dear Sir Arthur: -May I express to you, on behalf of the Department of Obstetrics and Gynaecology, our sincere thanks for the privilege of sharing in the income from the very handsome benefaction recently made by Mr. Herbert W. Molson for the study and treatment of cancer. At this time, when the whole

At this time, when the whole question of cancer is being so carefully reviewed throughout the world, such an endowment will provide the means of extending our present facilities, not only for the immediate treatment of the condition but for the further study of our results and later, in carrying out investiga-

May I, Sir, through you, once again express to Mr. Molson our gratitude and appreciation of his very generous action.

tions along appropriate lines in the laboratory.

Yours faithfully,